
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, May 5, 2022  6:00 PM  Lanett Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met in regular session on Thursday, 

May 5, 2022, in the Council Chambers of the Lanett Municipal Complex at 6:00 P.M.   

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Charles Looser, Tifton Dobbs, Tamalita 

Autry and Angelia Thomas.  Mayor Heard presided over the meeting.   

 

Rev. Rodney Jones said the invocation and Mayor Heard led the pledge of allegiance. 

 

Councilmember Thomas made the motion to approve the agenda.  Councilmember Autry 

seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

Councilmember Autry made the motion to approve the minutes of the April 19, 2022 

Council Meeting.  Councilmember Thomas seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously 

carried. 

 

A Proclamation for Mrs. Mattie Ruth was presented by Mayor Jamie Heard, Recreation 

Director Trent McCants and Senior Center Manager Sandra Thornton in celebration of her 

94th Birthday. Thornton presented flowers to Mrs. Walker. Her great great granddaughter 

Aria Smith also wished her a happy birthday. 
 

Approval of Invoices was motioned by Councilmember Looser and seconded by 

Councilmember Thomas. Motion unanimously carried.  

Resolution 05-22-01 Municipal Water Pollution Prevention was put in motion by 

Councilmember Thomas and seconded by Councilmember Autry. Motion unanimously 

carried.  

Councilman Malone was absent. 

 

Councilwoman Autry had no committee report. She wished Mrs. Walker a happy 

birthday. She also mentioned the National Day of Prayer in the City of Lanett, which had 

taken place earlier in the day. 

 

Councilman Looser had no committee report. He thanked department heads who makes 

our job a lot easier. 

 

Councilwoman Thomas had no committee report. She thanked everyone for supporting 

the Day of Prayer and also congratulated Mrs. Walker for her birthday. She also thanked  
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the ones that attended the AMEA conference. Thomas stated that the airport project is 

still taking place. 

 

Councilman Dobbs was absent. 

 

Mayor Heard thanked various departments for doing a good job. He also acknowledged 

the difficulties that have occurred concerning the garbage pickup and stated that we are 

continuing working on this. He stated that there would be a community meeting taking 

place soon and invited everyone to come to it. Heard congratulated Mrs. Walker again on 

her 94th birthday. 

 

At 6:26, Mayor Heard made a motion to go into Executive Session. A roll call vote was 

taken with the following results:  Autry – yes, Thomas – yes, Looser – yes and Heard - 

yes. 

 

City attorney Stanley Gray stated that the Executive Session was to discuss the good 

name and character of an individual. 

 

At 6:38 Mayor Heard made a motion to come out of Executive Session. A roll call vote 

was taken with the following results:  Autry – yes, Thomas – yes, Looser – yes and Heard 

- yes. 

 

Mayor Heard made a motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Councilmember 

Autry.  

 

Mayor Heard stated that there being no further business to come before this council, 

motion duly made, the meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m. 

 

Attest:  

  

_____________________  _______________________________ 

Jamie L. Heard, Mayor   Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 


